The following issue of the Maroon and White was an insert into The
Tlmes from October 1973- June 1976. If there is reference to articles
in the Maroon and White being continued on another page please see the

corresponding The Times for the continuation of that article. Mo 38
ol

SAINT MARY’S UNIVERSITY

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE
1975
Officers:

Moderator: M. J. O’'Donnell, S.J.
President: Dr. Robert Ruotolo
Past President: Earl Walsh

Resident Members: (Term of office two years)

Bernard Burke April 21, 1975 — Annual Meeting, 1977

Kevin J. Cleary April 21, 1975 — Annual Meeting, 1977
Mary A. Hotchkiss April 21, 1975 — Annual Meeting, 1977
Al Keith April 21, 1975 — Annual Meeting, 1977
Fr. Joe Pottie April 21, 1975 — Annual Meeting, 1977
Arthur Leahey April 29, 1974 — Annual Meeting, 1976

Douglas Tobin April 29, 1974 — Annual Meeting, 1976

Non-Resident Members: (Term of office two years)

William Mullane April 21, 1975 — Annual Meeting, 1977

Greg McClare April 21, 1975 — Annual Meeting, 1977
Robert Healy April 29, 1974 — Annual Meeting, 1976
Bruce Hyland April 29, 1974 — Annual Meeting, 1976

Board of Governors: (Term of office three years)

Terence Donahoe August 1, 1975 — July 31, 1978
Magistrate H. Randall August 1, 1975 — July 31, 1978
Kenneth Butler August 1, 1974 — July 31, 1977
William J. Gorman August 1, 1974 — July 31,1977
Doane Hallett August 1, 1973 — July 31, 1976
Robert Shaw August 1, 1973 — July 31, 1976
ANNUAL MEETING

The Annual Alumni meeting and election of officers
was held at the Student Union Building on campus on
April 21, 1975.

Associate memberships were conferred on persons
who, by association or support of University activities,
were deserving of this honour. The following were
elected: Mrs. A. MacKinnon, Mrs. J. Roache, Miss
Kathy Mullane, Mr. Gordon MacLeod, Mr. Guy Noel,
Mr. Tom Sweet, Dr. D. Day, Dr. P. A. Erickson, Dr. A.
Farrell, Dr. M. Martin and Dr. M. Overington.

Pat Curran indicated that he will present a motion at
the next Annual Meeting to secure incorporation of the
association in order to obtain the benefits thereof.

Richard Daigle expressed opposition to the present
fixed annual dues system of raising funds and would
seek to have association approval for an annual
voluntary contribution plan.

A number of changes were made in the constitution
after spirited debate.

The proposed Dal-Tech Merger was the subject of a
stimulating discussion. Victor O’Connor presented a
strong case for the proposal claiming that the plan
would strengthen engineering education for Atlantic
Canada. Ken Bendelier asserted convincingly that the
proposal would weaken the science program at Saint
Mary’s by drawing off engineering students.

The Association voted to go on record as being
opposed to the merger.

Elected to office for 1975-76 were:
Resident Members: . Bernard Burke
: Kevin J. Cleary
Mary A. Hotchkiss

Al Keith
Father Joe Pottie
"Non-Resident William Mullane
Members: Greg McClare
Board of Governors:  Terence R. B. Donahoe
Judge Hughes Randall
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

By Robert Ruotolo

As your newly elected Alumni president, | would like
to take this opportunity to welcome all this year’s
graduates from Saint Mary’s University as new
members to our Alumni Association. | would also like to
solicit the personal support of all Saint Mary’s Alumni in
whatever way you choose to enhance the future
progress of Saint Mary’s University. | personally see
this as the primary mandate of an alumni association.

In the very near future, the Alumni executive for
1975-76 will be holding its first meeting. At this meeting
I will seek the support of the executive to actively
engage with me in surveying our alumni population
regarding what you see as the future role of the alumni
in relation to university affairs and the means through
which we can most effectively carry out this role. |
believe that such a survey will facilitate your executive
and your fellow alumni who are members of the
University’s Board of Governors in functioning on your
behalf. | am sure that there are many activities and
spheres that we are not presently engaged in that
would be of interest to alumnus like yourself.

I am looking forward to meeting local alumni through
university oriented events. | am also looking forward to
meeting alumni outside of the local area during my
travels throughout this coming year.

It has only been the last two years that | have
actively renewed my ties with Saint Mary’s University
since my graduation in 1965. | must say during the past
two years my association with the University has been
a very enjoyable one, renewing old acquaintances and
becoming familiar and oriented to the very many new
dimensions of university life. | would like to encourage
you if you are not already doing so to renew your ties
with the University and to exert an influence towards
the direction you believe the University should be
heading.

TORONTO BRANCH

Granville Kelly, B.A. ’61, visited the Alumni Office in
May. He informed us that a meeting had been held on
May 1, 1975 to elect a new President and Officers of
the Toronto, Ontario Branch. The executive is as
follows:

President: Granville Kelly
8 Penworth Road
Scarborough, Ontario
Vice-President: Al Strang
2407 Ventura Drive

Oakville, Ontario
Non-Resident

Representative: Greg McClare
106 Kirkdene Drive
Westhill, Ontario.
Sect'y Treasurer: Jack Lovett
6 Garden Drive

Grimsby, Ontario
Any Alumni in the Toronto area who wish to obtain
more information on this branch are asked to contact
Mr. Kelly at:
Residence Telephone Number — (416) 449-8552
Business Telephone Number — (416) 293-3621
Branch tentative plans:
1) Golf Tournament in September, 1975
2) Annual Dinner coinciding with the Association’s
Annual Dinner on December 8, 1975.

- ATHANK YOU NOTE

On behalf of Saint Mary’s University Alumni Associa-
tion, | sincerely thank those members who have made
financial contributions to the Alumni-Association in the
1975-76 fiscal year. Without your generous support,
the Association would not be able to function properly. |
assure you that your contribution in any amount is
genuinely appreciated.

Charles A. Vaughan
Director of Development and Alumni Affairs

The Times

Robert Ruotolo

VANTAGE VANCOUVER

by Debbie Fougere

When | arrived in Vancouver in March | felt like Saint
Mary's was a million miles away . .. that is, until |
followed Father Hennessey’'s advice and looked up
Heather Harris. Having a fellow Santamarian here has
made a difference for the better, and thanks to Heather
| am getting involved in Alumni work very quickly —
keeping in touch with what's happening at Saint
Mary’s.

| am going to be writing a regular column from
Vancouver, letting you know what is happening in this
part of the country, what Saint Mary’s Alumni are out
here and what they are doing these days. So if anyone
is planning on coming to the west coast this summer,
please get in touch with me. My address is:

Debbie Fougere

221 Fell Avenue South
North Burnaby

British Columbia V5B 3Y3

It is always good to keep up ties with other
Santamarians; even ones you have never met! All you
need to have in common is having gone to Saint
Mary’s. One way to find out if there are Santamarians
in your part of the country is to check with the Alumni
Office: Krisha can give you names and addresses.

Now that graduation has come and gone, | am
thinking of my classmates and hoping they will become
involved in Alumni Affairs. The first step is to keep your
latest address at the Alumni Office; the next is to join
the Alumni Association and stay involved with the
University. | am thinking of Linda Walker (remember all
those hockey games?!), Charmaine Tanner and
Debbie Reeves (The “Terrible Two”), Ron Pate (The
Point Pleasant jogger), Joe Williams (and his guitar!),
Rick Anstey (the number one Newfie at Saint Mary’s),
Rick Bishop (think of all the work he has done for our
varsity teams as trainer these past few years), Camille
Cameron (who shared so many political science
classes with me), Gisele LeBlanc (one of Fourth Floor
C House's frequent visitors). So how about it? Why
don’t you all pitch in and help make the Alumni
Association even stronger than it is now? It would be
great to get several out-of-town columns — but it is up
to you!

So much for my introductory column — next issue |
will let you know who'’s in Vancouver and what they are
doing . . . and next issue | hope to see a few more
out-of-town columns! .




THE WAY
WE WERE

by Heather Harris

It's nostalgia time again and I'm sure graduation
brings memories for all of us. Debbie Fougere’s arrival
in Vancouver, loaded down with SMU scrapbooks and
yearbooks, put me right back on Robie Street. Reading
through the year’'s football, hockey and basketball
clippings brought thoughts of Hayes, Heaney, Boucher
and Keith and also of the newest Associate Alumni
members — Kathy Mullane and “Spook” MacLeod. |
hadn’t seen the last yearbook and there were some
classic shots — one in particular showed the now (I'm
sure) very dignified Assistant to the Director of
Residences, Keith Hotchkiss sprawled across the desk
at High Rise Il with a “morning after the night before”
look on his face. Malcolm Butterfield, in his usual
sartorial splendor, managed to raise the level of that
photograph. | had dinner with Malcolm and his family in
Bermuda a couple of years ago — at the time he was a
“Governor” on the Board at SMU. From the yearbook
snapshot, I'd say he was still living up to his title.

The last Maroon & White with Ken Bendelier’s article
on Tommy Sweet must have evoked some “remember
whens” for so many Santamarians. When Charlie
Salinetti was in Halifax for Homecoming '74, he took
Irene and the children up to Joe’s for old times. The '73
Homecomers had done the same thing.

From “the way we were”, the list of newly elected
Alumni executive focuses on “the way we are”. That
list looks good. Bob Ruotolo brings a lot of experience
and enthusiasm to the Presidency and | am sure will
carry on in Terry's and Earl’s footsteps as well as
adding his own ideas. Kevin Cleary told me that he is
starting to feel like the John Diefenbaker of the Alumni
Association — but | am sure all that experience will be
invaluable to the present executive. Great to see Mary
Ann Hotchkiss’ name on the slate — | am sure that was
the Alumni’s recognition of International Womens’
Year! And, as Earl Walsh mentioned in his President’s
Report, we now have an Alumni Director, Charles
Vaughan.

So much_for the Halifax scene. The non-resident
Alumni are interested in being as active as distance
permits. In addition to area get-togethers, the Maroon
& White can really help to keep people in touch. Debbie
Fougere is going to write a regular “Vantage Van-
couver” column that hopefully will be just one of a page
of columns from out-of-town. Debbie’s involvement in
campus and residence life will make an enthusiastic
transfer into Alumni Affairs. Perhaps Bill Mullane, Greg
McClare, Bob Healy and Bruce Hyland, as elected
non-members, can help us set up a page in the
Maroon & White for out-of-town reports and jottings.
How about it? We have got a great executive and a lot
of fine people just waiting to get together to make this
one of the outstanding years for the Alumni Association
—let's go!

BACHELOR OF ARTS

ABBASS, Leo Anthony
ALMEDA, Abram James
AMIRAULT, Stephen Benjamin
ANGUS, J. Murray

ANTHONY, Dorothy Jo Anne Hilchie

ARBUCKLE, Dennis Vincent

BALCOM, Rebecca Jean
BARKER, Kenneth Eric
BARNHILL, Stanley Allison,
BATES, Bruce E.
BLINKHORN, Wayne Lawrence
BONA, Shaun Richard
BOUTILIER, Julia C.

BOYD, Dominic M.

BOYD, Mary Catherine
BREAN, Patricia Ann Reardon
BRENNAN, Theresa Mary
BREWER, Gail Rosemary
BRIAND, Ellen Margaret
BROWN, Mary Kathleen
BROWN, Penny Lee
BROWN, Valerie Claire
BROWNE, Joan Aileen
BULLEY, Marian Elizabeth
BUTCHER, Joan Mary
BYRNE, Denis Peter

CALDER, Ronald Gordon
CALLAGHAN, Jane F.
CAMERON, Nancy-Jean
CAMERON, Russel F.
CAMPBELL, Laura Lynn
CAPSTICK, Wilson Alexander
CARACRISTI, Bruna A.
CARPENTER, Nancy Susan
CASSELS, Teresa M.
CASTLE, Eva Irene
CIANFAGLIONE, Rocco L.
COLLINS, Paul Scott
CONNOLLY, John James
COUGHLAN, Michael James
COWELL, Donald John

COX, Eleanor Katharine
CROCILLA, Peter A.
CROOKS, Frederick Peter
CROUCHER, Fraser James
CUNNINGHAM, Mary Patricia Jean

d’ENTREMONT, Stanley Anselm
DAVIS, Sherrill Anne

DEEBLE, Peter Edward
DONAHOE, Ellen Clare
DOUGLAS, Judy Elaine

DUFFY, Lana

DUNHAM, Joanne France
DUNPHY, Brenda Dunn
DWYER, Michael Joseph

EDWARDS, Anthony Eugene,

FEETHAM, Jean Elizabeth
FELLOWS, Marie Catherine
FERGUSON, Cynthia
FERGUSON, Ronald Currie
FILLMORE, Doris Louise
FISHER, Glen Burton
FUGER, Adrian Joseph
FUGER, Lynda Marilyn
FURLONG, Ronald Stewart

GAUDET, Jeannette Marie
GERRIOR, Arthur Brian
GILLETT, Sean Martin
GORMAN, Sheila Marian
GRAHAM, H. Jane
GRANT, Gail Ann
GRANT, Roderick
GUNN, Michael Shaun

HAGELL, Brian William
HANLEY, Mark G.
HANRATTY, Joseph Roy
HARDY, Reginald J. M.
HARRIS, Jayne Elizabeth
HENDERSON, Scott V..
HINTON, John K.

HOAR, Anna Louise
HOLTON, Malcolm Rogers
HUNT, Mildred Mary Cecilia
HUTCHINSON, Jennifer Vicki

IRVING, Earlene Ann

JAMES, Kenneth John
JARVIS, Douglas Leonard
JENSEN, Cynthia Anne
JOHNS, Mark Stephen
JOHNSTON, Victor W.
JOSEY, Linda Ruth

KAWAIJA, Margaret Mary C.
KEEPING, Susan Kathryn
KENNEDY, Hugh
KENNEDY, M. Audrey
KENNY, Wade Robert Peter
KERVIN, Dorothy Clair
KNIGHT, Florence Delphine

LAWLOR, James William
LeBLANC, Anne Kathleen
LeBLANC, Elizabeth Anne
LITTLE, Robert Carl
LITTLEFAIR, Elcie Louise
LYNCH, Richard William Mark

MacEACHERN, Catherine Rae
MacGILLIVRAY, Christine Mary
MacGILLIVRAY, Richard Gerard
MacKAY, Andrew Keith
MacKINNON, Alfred James
MacKINNON, Doreen Ann
MacKINNON, Mary Bell
MacLEAN, Susan Estelle
MacLELLAN, Catherine Rhodena
MacNEIL, Mary Louise
MacQUEEN, Linda Louise
McDERMOTT, John William
McGOWAN, Deborah N.
McHUGH, Terrance Martin
McNEIL, Martin Gregory
MALLOY, Peter Cameron
MARSH, Vincent Joseph
MARTIN, James Laurin

MAUS, Kevin John

MEAGHER, William Philip
MEGAFFIN, Michael David
MILLETT, John William

MILLS, Elizabeth Ann

MOIR, John David
MONKHOUSE, William Leslie
MOORE, Sydney Roy
MORIARTY, John

NORDIN, Karl Walter Joseph
NORRIS, Mary

O’BRIEN, Brenda Annette

PARKS, Joan Maxine
PARSONS, Brenda Marie
PARSONS, Janet Louise
PEERS, John M.

PETTIPAS, Judy Carol
PETTITT, James Biddulph
PICKTON, C. Brian
POIRIER, Wilfred J.

PREST, Michael Kelly
PUBLICOVER, Philip Warren

RANKIN, Michael Joseph
REDFURN, Lloyd Harold
RICHARD, Sharon Marie
RILEY, Mary-Jane F.
ROBB, Marsha Lyn
ROBINSON, Alexander Kent
ROGERS, Coleen Marion
ROLLAND, Shirley Anne
RUTHERFORD, Mary Anne

SAMSON, Blain Andrew Christopher

SCOTT, Kathy M.
SIMMONS, Yvonre
SIMON, Richard Frank
SMITH, Leslie June

SMITH, Brian Elmore
SNOW, Rebecca Anne
STALLARD, Ronald Wilfred
STAPLES, Karen Elaine
STEWART, Deborah Ann
STUART, John R.

TANNER, Charmaine Louise
TOMS, Sharon Elaine
TOPSHEE, Mary

TURNER, Harold Dale

VAUTOUR, Jean Joseph
VEINOTTE, Patricia Mary,
VORSTERMANS, Joseph Wiliiam

WALKER, Linda Sue
WALKER, Vilena Jean
WATTS, Alan Russell
WEBSTER, Anne Marlene
WHITE, Patricia A. M.
WHITE, Stephen Francis G.
WILCOX, M. Isabelle (Isles),

YEE, John

BACHELOR OF COMMERCE

ABBASS, Stephen Donald
ANDERSON, Barry Allen
ARMSTRONG, Ronald Robert
AVERY, Patrick David

BEDFORD, Michael Andrew, Jr.
BLACK, John Alexander
BOUDREAU, J. Robert
BRIAND, Douglas Henry
BRIAND, Thomas Anthony
BRUNT, Richard James

BUTTERFIELD, Malcolm Llewellyn

CAMPBELL, G. Kenneth
CARR, Laurance Charles
CASSIDY, Michael F.
CHRISTIE, Ross Webster
COCHRANE, Sharon Marie
COLLINS, James W.
CORMIER, Donald Dennis
COTTREAU, Marcel J.

DALEY, R. Scott
DOEHLER, John Rolf
DOHERTY, William James
DONOV AN, Brian Edward
DUFFY, Edward Michael

EDDY, Russell Norval
ELDER, Neil
EMENAU, Neil Gardner

FALOON, David Howard,
FARAH, Roger A. G.
FERGUSON, D. Kirk

FINDLAY, Gerald Thomas
FLEWWELLING, Charles Gordon
FLETCHER, Barry A.

FRASER, Warren Ross

GALLANT, Major John J.
GERHARDT, Kenneth Eugene
GILLIS, James Douglas
GRAHAM, Thomas Vincent
GRANVILLE, James Charles
GRAY, David Alfred
GREEN, John Douglas

HANSEN, David Frederick
HAYWARD, Richard Claude
HENDERSON, Karen Christene
HICKS, William Frank
HIGGINS, Gerald Wayne
HIGGINS, Judith Anne

HOGG, William Donald
HOPKINS, Bruce Allen
HOWARD, Kenneth M.

JONCAS, Carter John

KELLOCK, Earle Rand
KELLY, Robert Patrick
KING, Margaret Ann

LAPOINTE, Edward James
LeBLANC, Gisele Irene
LEUNG, Thomas Kwong Chi
LEWIS, Donald Dwight
LINTON, William Warwick

MacALEER, Bethany Anne
MacDONALD, Edward A.
MacDONALD, Martin Lawrence
MacDONALD, William D.
MacGILLIVARY, David James
MacINNIS, Wayne C.
MacKENZIE, Harry T.
MacKINNON, Charles Lauchlin
McADAM, Michael William
McARDLE, Daniel Thomas
McCANN, L. Thomas
McCARTHY, Thomas Patrick
MCcRITCHIE, Major William David
MABEY, Stephen Lee
MASON, William James
MATWYUK, Kenneth
MERRITT, Daniel George
MINER, Grant H.

MONETTE, Raymond Conrad
MUNROE, Earl Smith
MURPHY, D’ Arcy

MURPHY, Leonard
MUTSAERS, Edward A.
MYERS, Lawrence Brian
MYERS, Patrick Charles

PERRIN, Douglas R.
PETRELLA, Guiseppe
POON TIP, Neil A.
PORTEOUS, David Malcolm
POWER, CharlesJ.,

RALSTON, David Blair

RANKIN, Peter Francis

REEVES, Deborah Marie
ROBICHAUD, Daniel
ROBINSON, William Robert
RODGERS, Gerald Michael Edward
ROSS, Bruce Edward Alexander
ROZEE, Robert Allan

SALAH, Robert Anthony
SETO, Harry Kwok Tsun
SHIPLEY, Wayne Robert,
SHORTALL, Frances Therese
SMART, Albert Ernest, Jr.
SMITH, Barry Kevin
SMITH, Brian Graham
SMITH, John T.

SMITH, Robert Charles
SMITH, William J.

SODE, Saide M.

STANTON, James Norman
STEWART, Paul Gerald
STORRS, Anthony Andrew Townsend
SWAZEY, John Allison

TAYLOR, Anthony Robert
VEINOTTE, Robert L.

WALSH, Barrie Douglas
WALSH, Gary John
WAMBOLT, Kevin Patrick
WAN, Joseph Sai-Kee
WENTZELL, Evan K.
WHITE, Noel Edward
WILLETT, John Gilbert
WOLFE, Frederick C.
WONG, Dick Chuen (Joseph)
WONG, Martha W.K.

YEUNG, Alan Tim-Fu

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE AND DIPLOMA IN ENGINEERING

BEAL, Carolyn Margaret, .

DOUCETTE, William Raymond,

HORGAN, Gregory William

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN ENGINEERING MANAGEMENT

ARSENAULT, Paul Joseph

d’EON, Jacquelin Ann

KEARFOTT, Kimberlee Jane
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BACHELOR OF SCIENCE

ALLAIN, Robert Joseph
ARANY, Peter, Dip. Eng.

BLADES, Michael Walter
BOURQUE, David V.

CASAVECHIA, Joanna M.
CAVANAUGH, Catherine E.
CHAN, Frederick Ka Yu
COFFIN, Kevin C.
CONNORS, Terrence Sean
CRAIK, Ross Norman
CUSHING, Charles Burke

DALTON, William J.
DALZIEL, John Alexander
DOUGLAS, Shelley Ann
DRAPEAU, John Alan

EDDY, Fitzroy DaCosta

ESTRIDGE, Winston Sylvester

FERGUSON, Gerard
FIELDING, Gail Patrica

FOWLER, Beverly Anne Louise
FRITTENBURG, William Murray

GARVIN, Bruce A.
HAWKINS, Anne Elizabeth

JAMES, Jacqueline Ann
JOUDREY, C. Kenneth
JULIEN, Nora Felicity

KEENAN, William E.

LENNOX, Robert Malcolm
LING, Rosita Yuen-Yuen

MacDONALD, C: Bruce
MacKINLAY, Ian Samuel
MacLEAN, Robert B.
McARTHUR, Lou-Anne
MCcEACHERN, David A.
McMULLIN, Karen Anne
MADER, Gerald B.
MAINGOT, Kathryn Louis
MOORES, Stephen Emerson
MURPHY, Judith Ann

NEWMAN, Murray Jack
NICKERSON, Kirk D.

PETTIPAS, Bruce M.

POOLE, Allan Harold
POTHIER, Kenneth L.
POWER, John B.

RAMCHARITAR, Hazare
RANDALL, Dorothy Clayre

SCHNARE, Sharon Neda
SHARPE, Sally Ann

WHALEN, Robert Brian
WILLIAMS, Elwyn James
WILLIAMS, Joseph F. LeB.
WONG, Tony Sing Ming

DIPLOMA IN ENGINEERING

ANDERSON, Keith Everett
BEAL, Carolyn Margaret,
CRUMPLER, Gordon J.
DUNN, John Stephen
LAJEUNESSE, GaryJ. J.,
LAMPIER, Barry Joseph
LANGILLE, Kenneth Leland
SPONAGLE, Dana Mark

VERMA, Krishan Kumar,

BACHELOR OF EDUCATION

APOSTOLIDES, Spero, B.Ed.
ASSELIN, Serge G., B.A.

BAIN, Kent C., B.Sc.

BEELER, Carl Joseph, B.A.
BELLEFOUNTAINE, Barrie Patrick Joseph, B.A.
BEVAN-JOHN, SpencerP., B.A.

BISHOP, Richard Gerald, B.Comm.
BISSON, Ernest Myles, B.A.
BONNYMAN, R. Rosss, B.A.

BORDEN, Mary Catherine, B.A.
BOUDREAU, Brenda Irene, B.A.
BOUTILIER, Susan Anne, B.A.

BOWLBY LAURENCE Katharine A., B.A.
BRINE, Stephen Larry, B.A.

BROWN, Deborah Lynn Maude, B.Sc.

CAPSTICK, HelenC., B.A.
CHISHOLM, Brian Emnest, B.A.
CHISHOLM, T. Marie, B.A.
CLEMENTS, Catherine I., B.A.
COCHRANE, John Lawrence, B.A.
COOLEN, Joanne R. T., B.A.

CROFT, Peter, B.Comm.

CROSS, Gary E., B.A.

CUNNINGHAM, Charles Glen, B.Comm.

d’ENTREMONT, Albert Augustin, B.Sc.
DAVIS, Diane Mary Kaye, B.A.
DELANEY, Kevin Edward, B.A.
DEVEAU, DelbertP., B.A.

DICKSON, Susan Lynn, B.A.
DRISCOLL, Albert M., B.A.
DUNCAN, Marilee Dawn, B.A.
DUNPHY, Stephen Gregory, B.A.

EASTMAN, Clarence W., B.Sc.
ELIAS, Lauren, B.A.

FANCEY, Brenda Evelyn, B.A.

FIELD, NicholasJ., B.A.

FOLSOM, Eric Wakefield, B.A.

FRASER, George G., B.A.

FRASER, James, B.A.

FRASER, Lillianne, B.A.

FUMERTON, Gordon William James, B.A.
FUSCO, Lucio, B.A.

GERMAN, Michael Thomas, B.A.
GODWIN, Gail M., B.A.
GRANT, Alan Bernard, B.A.

HALE, Lawrence Gregory, B.A.
HANIFEN, Deirdre Valerie, B.A.
HASIUK, Howard, B.A.
HAYTER;, Robert Guy, B.A.
HENRY, Joanne Elizabeth, B.A.
HOBIN, Douglas Vincent, B.A.
HOBIN, Sharon Marie, B.A.
HUBLEY, James Louis, B.A.

JOYCE, Michael Francis, B.Sc.

KELLY, Elizabeth Anne, B.Comm.
KILLORN, Chris, B.A.

L’ESPERANCE, Ronald Ernest, B.A.
LAFFIN, Mary Elizabeth, B.A.
LAKE, Virginia Louise, B.A.
LANDYMORE, Linda Doran, B.A.
LeBLANC, Marie Margaret, B.A.
LEVANGIE, Harold Joseph, B.Comm.

MacAULAY, Gary Kenneth, B.Sc.
MacCORMAC, Helen Margaret, B.A.
MacCORMICK, John Hector, B.A.
MacDONALD, Allan Bruce, B.A.
MacDONALD, Sarah Eleanor Redempta, B.A.
MacEACHERN, Alexis Marie, B.A.
MacFARLANE, Victor Donald, B.A.
MacLACHLAN, Ian Charles, B.A.
MacLEAN, Hughie John, B.A.
MacLEAN, Sperry Donald, B.Sc.
MacLEOD, Elaine Marie, B.A.

MacLEOD, John William, B.A.
MacMASTER, Agnes Anne Karen, B.A.
MacMULLIN, Mary Darlene, B.A.
MacNEIL, Roderick Joseph, B.B.A.
McALLISTER, Peter John, B.A.
McCURDY, Michael Burton, B.A.
McDONALD, John Gregory Ignatius, B.A.
MCcFETRIDGE, Andrew Stewart, B.Sc.
MCINNIS, Joseph Aloysius, B.A.
MCcINNIS, MaryE., B.A.

McKAY, Ellen Marie, B.A.
McLAUGHLIN, Jean Joseph Octave, B.A.
McMASTER, Jo-Anne Mary, B.A.
McNEIL, Ruth Marie, B.A.

McNUTT, Michael Patrick, B.A.
McRAE, Sharon Ann, B.A.

McVEIGH, Bernard Terrance Dennis, B.Sc., B.A.

McWILLIAMS, Helen Ruth, B.A.
MALONEY, Colleen Rita, B.A.
MANETTE, Donna Marie, B.A.
MARSHALL, Bruce Allan, B.Sc.
MARSHALL, Terence, B.A.
MARTIN, Richard C. P., B.Sc.
MAY, M. Wayne, B.Sc.

MAYNARD, Peter D., B.A., M.A.
MILLER, Patricia Gail Barbara Anne, B.A.

MILLS, Nancy Jane, B.A.
MITCHELL, ReginaldK., B.A.
MORRISON, Donald, B.A.
MULLEN, Vaughn Harvey, B.A.
MULLINS, Robert Neil, B.A.
MURPHY, Bridget Colleen, B.A.

NAGLE, Arlene, B.A.
NAGLE, Gary David, B.A.
NAUFFTS, David Palmer, B.A.

O’CONNELL, Joseph Gordon, B.A.
OUELLETTE, RonaldR., B.A.
OULTON, Karen Elizabeth Wilson, B.A.

PATE, Ronald Gregory, B.A.
PERRY, Karen Rose, B.A.
POTHIER, VernonD., B.A.
PYKE, Harvy Emest, B.A.

REID, Susan Isabelle, B.Sc.

RHYMES, Valeria Pamela, B.A.

RICE, Donald Francis, B.Sc.

RITCHIE, Kent Bernard, B.A.

RIVARD, Marion Jean, B.A.

ROBART, John David, B.A.
ROBERTSON, Stephanie Ann, B.Comm.
ROLLS, David William Peter, B.A.
ROSS, Elizabeth H., B.A.
RUTHERFORD, William H., B.Comm.

SAVAGE, Trudy Marlene, B.A.
SCHOLEY, Valerie Louise, B.A.
SHEARD, Judith Lynn, B.Comm.
SHERMAN, Lee H., B.Sc.
SCHURMAN, Morton, B.A.
SMITH, Gladstone Allen, B.Sc.
SPEARS, Katherine Jean, B.A.
STEVENSON, Mary Elizabeth, B.Sc.
SWANSBURG, Robert Daniel, B.A.

TALLON, Daphne Elizabeth, B.A.
TANNER, Ronald, B.A.
THERIAULT, Marie Irene Jeanne, B.A.

USHER, Terrence P., B.A.

VAN DIEST, Steven, B.A.
VAUGHAN, KennethM., B.A.

WADDEN, Sandra Raylene, B.A.
WALKER, Harvey Winston, B.A.
WALSH, Marie Anne, B.A.
WHITE, David Wayne, B.A.
WOODEN, Terrence Garnet, B.A.

YAKIMCHUK, Francis Daniel, B.A.

MASTER OF ARTS IN HISTORY

LONERGAN, Joseph Miles, B.A., B.Ed.

MASTER OF ARTS IN EDUCATION

HOLLETT, Edward G., B.A., B.Ed.

MALAY, Edgar A., B.Sc., B.Ed.

BAYERS, Linda, B.A., B.Ed.

WELCOME
TO THE
CLASS

OF 75

It is with pleasure that | welcome, on behalf of the
Saint Mary’s Alumni Association, the members of the
Class of 1975 to membership in the Association.

Our organization offers each of us a unique
opportunity to remain a part of the community which is
Saint Mary’s. It provides the means whereby each and
every one of us can have an effective voice in the
operation of the University and in the establishment of
its goals.

The Alumni Association also makes it possible for us
to maintain the friendships we fashioned during our
student days and provides the opportunity to establish
new relationships with alumni who graduated earlier or
later. There are several active chapters of our
Association throughout Canada and in the United
States. These will always provide a point of focus for us

in our peregrinations. ,

In addition to the sense and feeling of community
which the Association provides, it has in the past
supported our alma mater in very concrete ways. Long
before Canada Student Loans appeared, we operated
a no-interest loan program for students. We provided
the financing for the completion of our gymnasium and
the basic financing which enabled the University to
build the Winter Arena.

We have accomplished much for our Saint Mary’s
and |, together with my colleagues, extend an invitation
to you to become involved and through your fresh
ideas and approaches help our Alumni Association
become even more meaningful in the future.

Kevin J. Cleary
Class of '57

KRISHA’S
KORNER

We are in the process of obtaining a complete set
of yearbooks for display in the Alumni Office. We
would appreciate any donations of Collegians or
Santamarians from Alumni. We now have books for
the fqllowing years: 1922, '30, '31, '32, '33, '34, '54,
'56, '57, '58, '62, '64, '65, '69, '70, ‘71, '73 and 1974.

Copies of the Association’s amended constitution
are now available at the Alumni Office.

May 1975

The Times




At a basketball game against Dalhousie, | met
TERRY BURNS.

ALLISON TONER, B.Comm.’57, visited the Univer-
sity on February 22.

MIKE O'NEILL, B.Comm.'64, from Newfoundland
visited the University on February 18.

FRANK MITCHELL, B.Sc.’67, B.Ed.'67, M.Ed.'75 is
pursuing a Doctorate in Educational Administration at
Ontario Institute for studies in education, Toronto. His
address until August, 1976 will be 1223 York Mills
Road, Unite 34, Don Mills, Ontario M3A 1Y4.

MRS. FRANCES COLE, Dartmouth, was awarded
$1500 by Hilroy Fellowship National Advisory
Council. She received her B.A. in 1973 and her M.A. in
History May 12, 1975.

KATHY BRICKENDEN, B.A’73 is teaching at
Aquinas College in the Bahamas and doing an
excellent job trying to interest students in coming to
Saint Mary’s.

LESLIE NG, B.Sc.'74, visited Mrs. Chard on
February 21. Leslie is currently studying at University
of Toronto and has been accepted to the Dental School
of University of the East, Manila, the Philippines.

One day | went into Mahon’s to buy a typewriter
ribbon for Father McDonald and | met another
customer, STAN SELIG. He has a daughter attending
SMU.

One Friday | went to the V.G., out-patient depart-
ment for repairs. There | met DR. GERALD BURNS,
B.A.’59, who is in charge on Fridays.

Fr. Henry Kline met CHESTER LEYDON,
Dip.Eng.’44, at the airport. Chester is an engineer with
the Department of National Defense, Winnipeg.

LOU DURSI, Dip.Eng.’69, B.Eng. N.S. Tech '71, is
Environmental Health Services Engineer for the city of
Halifax and is working on his Masters in Environmental
Engineering at N.S. Tech. He is married to Peggy
Flinn, B.A.’70, B.Ed.-Mount Saint Vincent '72, who is
happily teaching at home. They announce the arrival of
Jeffrey Douglas March 30, 1975 who weighed 9 Ibs. 10
oz. — a brother for Jonathan, aged 2 1/2.

The other day | was sitting in the lobby of the V.G.
while Father Hinphy made a call. JACK MCNEIL,
Moncton, introduced himself. He has completed fifteen
years working for the CN in Moncton. He was in the
hospital to visit his mother who was a patient. Later
along came WILLIAM MCNEIL, Dartmouth. He is on
the Board of the V.G. and was in the building on
business.
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By M. J. O’'Donnell, S.J.

MARRIAGES

Earle Rand Kellock, B.Comm. '75, married Colleen
Marie Nowlan May 3 in St. John’s Roman Catholic
Church, New Glasgow.

Peter Patrick Meagher, B.Comm. '71, married Mina
Kathryn McGrath May 10 in St. John's Catholic

-~ Church, Windsor. Mrs. Meagher is a graduate of St.

Francis Xavier University with a Bachelor of Secretarial
Arts Degree.

J. Robert Boudreau, B.Comm. '75, married Brenda
Elliott May 16 in Canadian Martyrs Church, Halifax.

Grant H. Miner, B.Comm. '75, married Kate Skidd
May 18 in Moncton, New Brunswick.

Don Moriarty, B.A. '72, B.Ed. '74, married Mary
Cleveland May 26 in Canadian Martyrs Church,
Halifax.

OBITUARIES

Dr. Wilfrid Dyer in New York May 11

Mr. William Morrissey, Halifax

Mr. Sanford Preston, in Alberta January 18
Mr. William Moore, Halifax.
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On May 5 AL KEITH was our guest for a game of
Bridge. He got me for a partner and we downed Fr. R.
Chase and Fr. Bathurst by 440 points after five hours of
play. It was a close game.

The many friends of MRS. THERESA BRENNAN,
Secretary to the Registrar, will be happy to learn that
she obtained her B.A. in the Spring Convocation, 1975.

JEFF GILMOUR, B.A.’74, is employed with the
Department of National Defense, Halifax.

TIBOR P. LUKACS, B.A.'74, is teaching in Toronto.

MORLEY J. MIDDLETON, B.Comm.’74, is Resi-
dence Manager of Fenwick Place, Dalhousie Univer-
sity.

LYNN FRANCES MOODY, B.A.'74, expected B.Ed.
Fall, 1975-Mount Saint Vincent has been teaching at
Richmond School for the past three years.

ROWLAND J. TREW, B.Comm.'74, is a C.A. student
with Price Waterhouse & Company, Ontario.

DAVID FORD, B.Comm.’68, writes: “Having had a
ten year head start in life on most of my fellow
classmates, | beat them all to marrying Margaret
Frampton of St. John’s, Newfoundland before | entered
Saint Mary’s while Beverley, our daughter ensured |
learn in a fatherly as well as academic sense. In the fall
of '68 | entered service with the Province of Nova
Scotia as an Economic Planning Officer with Voluntary
Economic planning and from there went to Moncton in
late 69 to join the Atlantic Province Transportation
Commission as their Research Economist. Robert was
in no position to join me in Moncton having insisted
upon being born a Haligonian in January, 1970.
Eventually, Margaret, Beverley, Robert and | moved
into the house | had built in Salisbury where we were
when | decided to join the Postal Service in January,
1974. We moved to Saint John in the early spring of
that year. | am presently engaged as a Marketing
Analyst for the New Brunswick-Prince Edward Island
Postal District.

On a more personal level, let me say that my ‘fond,
happy thoughts’ of my time at Saint Mary's are not just
a rhetorical fixture. When | entered the University in the
fall of '65, | had not been employed for well over a year,
had started a family and was very apprehensive about
what the future might hold for us. From the first day |
found a true job and excitement in my studies and all
doubts ended.”

//////////

4 on 200 May A9TS




	maroonandwhite_1975_may_page1
	maroonandwhite_1975_may_page2
	maroonandwhite_1975_may_page3
	maroonandwhite_1975_may_page4

